



KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

Minutes of the Captains Committee held on Monday 4 September 2017 at 17:00 in the Clubhouse.

Present	T Townsend (TT-Captain), A Groom (AG-Vice-Captain), D Lennon (DL-Ladies Captain), J Bowden (JB-Seniors Captain), M Randall (MR-Seniors Vice Captain) & J Airth (JA-Manco). A Windsor (AW-Professional) R Bauser (RB – General Manager) A Magee (AM)	Action
1160	APOLOGIES A Hebditch	
1161	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the meeting held on 7 August 2017 were approved by the Committee and were signed by the Captain as a true record.	
1162	MATTERS ARISING (a) <u>Ladies Captain 2017/18</u> – DL said that she had accepted the request from the Ladies Committee to stand for re-election as Ladies Captain for 2018/19. Mrs Jackie Wilson would stand for election as Ladies Vice- Captain. (b) <u>Ladies 36 Hole & Championships</u> – DL said that the Ladies Championship for 2018 had been scheduled 2 weeks after the Club Captains Ladies 36 hole Trophy Competition. It was agreed by the Ladies Committee that the 18 Hole Griffin Trophy would not be separated from the Ladies Championships.	
1163	CAPTAIN TT – said that the Captain/Pro day at Bowood GC was very enjoyable. He mentioned that a group of Meyrick Park golfers had indicated that they were looking to move to KHGC in March 2018.	
1164	MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE Abridged draft minutes of the Management Committee meeting held on the 21 August 2017, were tabled for discussion. DL said that the Ladies Committee were disappointed with the response from Manco re price of a cup of coffee for the Ladies Invitation Day. RB agreed that in future filter coffee would be provided in jugs, at a cost of £1.30 per entrant. The Ladies were happy to pay for coffee drank (but not for coffee which had not been drunk) which is why they requested to be charged per jug. RB also made the point that entrants at times had more than one cup of coffee. JB said that the price of £1.30 was extortionate.	
1165	SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT (a) <u>Ladies:</u> • <u>11th tee</u> – DL thanked CM for cutting back the trees and clearing the gorse and heather in front of the tee. However the work had taken place on a Tuesday morning during a ladies competition.	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> DL also said that this work would need to be done on a regular basis as the heather /gorse would grow back quickly. The Ladies Committee would discuss as to whether they wanted to move to the main tee on a permanent basis. <u>Presidents Day</u> – it was noted that there was no starter, no hospitality tent and no President on the day. RB said that the President had decided that the competition should be run and charged, as it was a few years ago, as a normal club competition. It was noted that no club grant was given to the President. In future the competition would be named as the Presidents Cup in the diary. <u>Social Sub-Committee</u> – The ladies felt that a sub-committee should organise the social events at the club. AG said that he did not see a need. RB suggested that the interested ladies meet with S Colmer (Events Co-ordinator) and him to discuss possible events. <u>Dress Code of societies</u> in the Clubhouse – concern was expressed as to the dress code of societies. TT said that this was an ongoing problem and all Committee members should assist in policing. <u>Rakes in the bunkers</u> – golfers are not replacing the rakes in a “half-in-half-out” position. Newsletter item. <u>Final Parkin Cup</u> – KHGC v Dudsbury at Came Down. 	DL
(b)	<p><u>Seniors</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Won against Bramshaw & Meyrick Park at home 62 members played in the Clutterbuck shotgun start and all enjoyed a meal after. A member had hit his head while looking for a ball under the trees alongside the 4th fairway. JB said that the branches assisted with covering the bridle-way and should therefore not be removed. More members were playing in stablefords & friendlies KHKO Final 2017 would be played between West Wilts & Parkstone. The Plate would be contested by Bramshaw & Sherborne. 	DL RB
(c)	<p><u>Professional</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Committee agreed that the Professionals Day could move to Sat 30 Sept 2017, 09:00-13:00, Texas Scramble any combination. The designated day was cancelled due to adverse weather conditions. 	
(d)	<p><u>Handicaps and Competitions</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> An email received from R Clift restating that he would like an extension for the semi-final round of the Spring Cup due to his extended holiday. The Committee agreed that the club bye-laws must be followed and as such no extension would be granted. The rules also do not allow for a “flip of the coin”. KO Finals Day - consideration should be given to members who play in 2 final i.e. 36 on the same day. Clutterbuck Competition – some adverse comments were posted on Facebook as to the need for a shotgun start. Seniors Committee would discuss. Cyril Dale – honour board must be changed to “Seniors Greensomes”. Results of the various Club KO competitions played on Finals Day <p><u>Spring Cup</u>: G Pennington (Winner), A Pouliasis (Runner Up)</p> <p><u>Beck Cup</u>: R Pearce (Winner), J White (Runner Up)</p>	JB

	<p><u>Arthur Trudgett</u> (Scratch): R Clift (Winner), A Summers (Runner Up)</p> <p><u>Presidents Salver</u>: R Clift (Winner), A Summers (Runner Up)</p> <p><u>Men's Foursomes</u>: T. Townsend/S. Bellamy (Winners), P. Peiro/S. McKell (Runners Up)</p> <p><u>Mixed Foursomes</u>: D. Knight/C. Knight (Winners), A. Nicholas/J Crawford (Runners Up)</p> <p><u>Seniors 4BBB</u>: G. Pennington/M. Iddles (Winners), A. Groom/A. Rideout (Runners Up)</p> <p><u>Seniors Greensomes</u>: B. Boyce/R. Rogers (Winners), G. Pennington/M. Iddles (Runners Up)</p> <p>JA – Hardy A beat Sherborne (H) 7½ - 1/3. Currently 2nd on the log.</p> <p>(e) <u>Juniors</u> AW reported as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dorset KO: drew 3all away to Dudsbury but lost at home. Ferndown won the KO. • Dorset U16 v Somerset – C Laird won both matches. • Juniors Championships – R Card (scratch) & C Laird (HC) <p>(f) <u>Social</u> RB said that there were only 4 teams entered for the quiz on Friday 8 September 2017.</p> <p>(g) <u>Match/Competition Results</u> Nothing to report</p>	
1166	MANAGER	
(a)	<p>RB tabled the <u>Subscription Analysis</u> as at 7 August 2017</p> <p><u>Subscription Analysis</u> New playing Members – 15 Full Playing members – 349 (limit 410) 5 Day – 75 (limit 100) Total Playing members – 515 Total club membership – 617</p>	
(b)	<p><u>AGM Agenda</u> RB tabled the draft agenda for discussion. It was noted that Manco would not be tabling any resolution re changes to the rules. The Committee agreed that they did also not have any resolution for the AGM. RB also tabled a schedule of important dates.</p>	
1167	CORRESPONDENCE	
	<p><u>Meyrick Pak GC</u> – Proposal to establish a mixed league (8 teams) playing in a Texas Scramble format, home & away. The Committee agreed that the club calendar was congested enough and would not be participating. RB to reply</p>	
1168	ANY OTHER BUSINESS	
	None	

	<p>There being no further business the meeting closed at 18:45 Date of next meeting – Monday 2 October 2017 at 17:00.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>CAPTAIN</p>	
	<p>-----</p> <p>Date</p>	